The Network Newsletter – Ebulletin 147, 20 February 2014
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!

Enquiry answered
Request to pray in a library
Responses to the recent enquiry posted on the Ebulletin list are drawn together at the end of this Ebulletin. 

Funding & Opportunities

“Competition offers young people chance to join Holocaust Commission”
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/competition-offers-young-people-chance-to-join-holocaust-commission
“6 places are up for grabs to join a youth forum set up by the Prime Minister’s Holocaust Commission with 1 person having the chance to sit on the commission. 
The commission is looking at ensuring there is a permanent and fitting memorial to the Holocaust and educational resources for future generations ...

If you are 21 or under, you can enter by writing an essay answering the question ‘Why is it so important that we remember the Holocaust and how can we make sure future generations never forget?’ The closing date of the competition is Friday 30 May 2014.”
The entry form is at: http://engage.number10.gov.uk/holocaust-commission-competition/. 
Tackling social and digital exclusion – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations
WISE Archive
http://www.wisearchive.co.uk/home/
(Source: Later Life Newsletter, 52, 18 Feb 2014)

“WISE Archive records and preserves the working life stories of people in the UK in order to recognise and value the contribution they have made to society. 

Find stories of the working lives of older people in a growing catalogue of occupations. 
· What it was like to work full time at 14? 

· Did your company build you a bowling green? 

· How do you become a spy?” 

Tackling social and digital exclusion – Other Agencies

“Black and Asian Britons more likely to be homeless or live in overcrowded homes”
http://www.runnymedetrust.org/news/558/272/Black-and-Asian-Britons-more-likely-to-be-homeless-or-live-in-overcrowded-homes.html
(Source: MEMO [Minority Ethnic Matters Overview], 384, 17 Feb 2014)
Announcement of the key findings from new research by Runnymede Trust:

“New research on the boroughs of Kingston, Redbridge and Croydon has found that black and Asian residents are at higher risks of being homeless or living in overcrowded residences than their white counterparts. This is in a context of increasing fear amongst Britons of being unable to pay their rent or mortgage, and three years of increasing homelessness in the UK.”

European Web Site on Integration
http://ec.europa.eu/ewsi/en/ 

(Source: email from Tom Fisher, Centre for Social Relations, Coventry University)
This website is an initiative of the European Commission and "provides policy makers and practitioners working on integration in Europe with a tool for the exchange of information and good practice."
It includes up-to-date funding information; the latest news of integration issues across Europe; a collection of good practice (eg "Study on the immigration phenomenon in Romania. The integration of foreigners into Romanian society"); and a searchable library of policy documents.

“How to teach … social justice”
http://www.theguardian.com/teacher-network/teacher-blog/2014/feb/17/how-to-teach-social-justice-resources-lesson-plans 

Useful collection of resources brought together by Guardian Professional. 

“‘Our education system is designed to polarise people, to create an elite’”
http://www.theguardian.com/education/2014/feb/04/education-system-polarises-people-economic-inequality 

Article by Danny Dorling, looking at some of the impacts of inequality on education.
Age Action Alliance
www.ageactionalliance.org
(Source: Later Life Newsletter, 52, 18 Feb 2014)

This is “an independent partnership of organisations, which has adopted a new approach to the challenges of ageing, focused very clearly on finding practical solutions to improve the lives of the most disadvantaged older people.  It currently has over 500 member organisations drawn from all sectors of society.”

(The Network has just applied to join.)
Unite Community Membership
http://www.unitetheunion.org/growing-our-union/communitymembership/ 

(Source: Moira Johnson via the CILIP CDEG Committee)

The Union, Unite, has introduced community membership, with the intention of welcoming those not in employment into the union.
A clear information guide is available to download from: http://www.unitetheunion.org/uploaded/documents/Community%20memership%20guide11-3169.pdf. 
Health & Wellbeing issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Public health transformation nine months on: bedding in and reaching out
http://www.local.gov.uk/documents/10180/5854661/Public+health+transfornation+nine+months+on+-+bedding+in+and+reaching+out+-+publication/ce0b8b36-c81d-44f7-ba91-b0836a9b4822 
(Source: email from LGA Community Wellbeing Team, 17 Feb 2014)

“This resource commissioned by the LGA and [Public Health England] describes how public health in a number of councils has started to use the opportunities of a local government setting to improve health and wellbeing.”
“What support do you offer people who have been diagnosed with Dementia?”
(Source: email from LGA Community Wellbeing Team, 17 Feb 2014)

“The LGA is working with ADASS, Public Health England, the Department of Health, and other partners, to gain a better understanding about the support available to people, their families and their carers, immediately after they have been diagnosed with Dementia. We're very keen to hear about and share good practice in this area, so if you have anything you would like to contribute please do contact: Abigail.Gallop@local.gov.uk.”
Greening dementia – a literature review of the benefits and barriers facing individuals living with dementia in accessing the natural environment and local greenspace
http://publications.naturalengland.org.uk/publication/6578292471627776?category=216216 

(Source: Devon FEN weekly update, 20 Feb 2014)

“This report should help to better understand the benefits and barriers facing people living with dementia in accessing the natural environment and their local green space, the effectiveness of current practice and the challenges of scaling up delivery.”
Interesting background report, of particular value to any of us working with a library or museum garden, for example.

Improving the public's health: a resource for local authorities 

http://www.kingsfund.org.uk/sites/files/kf/field/field_publication_file/improving-the-publics-health-kingsfund-dec13.pdf 

(Source: Devon FEN weekly update, 20 Feb 2014)

New guidance from The King’s Fund.
“… how can councils decide which aspects of public health to prioritise, and what actions are most effective? 
While detailed guidance is yet to be developed, this report fills the gap by providing information and resources in nine key areas to help council leaders answer these questions. It brings together a wide range of evidence-based interventions about 'what works' in improving public health and reducing health inequalities. It presents the business case for different interventions and signposts the reader to further resources and case studies.”
Health & Wellbeing issues – Other Agencies 

The Big Dig
http://www.bigdig.org.uk/films/
(Source: email from Simon Wallace)

“The Big Dig is all about getting people down to their local community garden to get growing.”

The films include one of Martineau Gardens:

“Martineau Gardens is a community garden located two miles from Birmingham city centre set over 2.5 acres. This film explores how the garden is a model for improving public health and resilience in Birmingham, with particular focus on the impact of the garden and gardening on the mental health and well being of the people of Birmingham.”
Disability issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government
Recognising the contribution that people with disabilities make to their local communities
(Source: email from LGA Community Wellbeing Team, 17 Feb 2014)

“The LGA is working with Disability Rights UK to gather and share good practice on how councils are enabling people with disabilities to be active citizens in their local area. Rather than just viewing people with disabilities as 'service users', this project is looking at the value that people with disabilities can bring to their local communities and the local economy, such as through volunteering, running businesses and SMEs, being councillors, etc. The project aims to publish a report out in the spring to share the learning and also ensure that people with disabilities are recognised for what they contribute, rather than just the services they need. If you have any examples of how you're helping people with disabilities to be a part of the local community, or if you would like to know more, please contact: Abigail.Gallop@local.gov.uk.” 

Migration issues – News 
Chartered Institute of Housing update
http://www.housing-rights.info/02_8_Bulgarians_Romanians.php 

(Source: Migrants Rights Network Weekly Migration News, 10 Feb 2014)

“From 1st January, all nationals from Romania and Bulgaria have had the same housing and welfare entitlements as other EU nationals. The changes are explained on the CIH housing rights website ... Now the only remaining special rules apply to Croatians, as Croatia only joined the EU last year.”
Migration issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

“Government rejects calls for reforms to young migrant support”

http://www.cypnow.co.uk/cyp/news/1142155/government-rejects-calls-reforms-migrant-support?utm_content=&utm_campaign=130214_Daily&utm_source=Children%20%26%20Young%20People%20Now&utm_medium=adestra_email&utm_term=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cypnow.co.uk%2Fcyp%2Fnews%2F1142155%2Fgovernment-rejects-calls-reforms-migrant-support
(Source: Children & Young People Now, 13 Feb 2014)

“The government has rejected a raft of recommendations from the Joint Committee on Human Rights (JCHR) surrounding the treatment of unaccompanied migrant children.”

The Government response is at: https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/279104/UnaccompaniedMigrantMinors.pdf. 

Migration issues – Other Agencies 
“New research on attitudes to immigration in Scotland”
http://www.scottishrefugeecouncil.org.uk/news_and_events/latest_news/2284_new_research_on_attitudes_to_immigration_in_scotland 

(Source: MEMO [Minority Ethnic Matters Overview], 384, 17 Feb 2014)
Announcement of the publication of new research carried out by Oxford Migration Observatory and YouGov on Scottish attitudes towards immigration and asylum. 
Broader issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Hidden talents: empowering employers to support young people into work
http://www.local.gov.uk/documents/10180/49928/L13_914+Hidden+Talents_V5_34630.pdf/53cc5c2c-7024-40d9-85d5-e15144f6afd8 
(Source: LGA Children and Young People Bulletin, 20 Feb 2014)

“This report explores the challenges for public services in engaging employers in helping more young people into work and learning. This is no simple task; there are 2.23 million local business units across England, 99 per cent of which employ less than a 100 people, the majority operating within local economies. 

This report looks at: why employer engagement is important, what employers need, whether services are delivering what employers need, what local government is doing, and makes initial recommendations for revitalising our relationship with employers.”

Broader issues – Other Agencies
Information for Social Change number 33, Winter 2013/14: “Recent Developments in Public Services for Young People”

Issue Editors: Martyn Lowe & Paul Catherall

· Table of Contents page: http://libr.org/isc/table-of-contents-current-issue/ 

· Whole Issue (PDF format, file size to download: approx 700 K): http://libr.org/isc/wp-content/uploads/2014/02/Full-ISC-33.pdf 

Appendix: Enquiry answered
Request to pray in a library
As most of you will have seen, we had an enquiry recently:

“We had a request in one of our libraries today for a customer to pray, as they could not get to the mosque in time ... We wondered whether anyone else had received this request and if anyone had any policies around it?”
There were some very useful suggestions, summarised as follows:

· Newcastle: “We try to accommodate requests by offering a small meeting room if available. We have suggested that the customer explains their request to library staff and staff then look for a suitable free room. If no room is available we have discreet places which we direct people to. We don't have a specific space set aside for prayer.”

· Southend: “We have received this enquiry in the past - essentially we provided free space in a meetings room or lecture theatre in the library- a balance between meeting the, providing privacy and not disrupting other users staff in the building etc. The Civic Centre up the road from us also has a faith room for use by different religious groups etc. One thing that can help is to know the position from the library (or anywhere in the world) to Mecca. Worshippers may have their own compass, but it is useful to do a check online via Qiblah Finder website (www.qiblalocator.com) This can help when allocating which space to use within the library.

I found going on a tour of a local Mosque and having an informal Q & A session with the imam was an effective way to raise things like this - and increase our own awareness etc.”
· Bill Bolloten: “I was asked a similar question several months ago in relation to a possible request from a pupil or member of staff in a school. That's not a library, but subscribers may find what I wrote useful.

It is not a legal requirement for schools to provide prayer facilities for the pupils and staff. However, many schools already recognise that it is good practice to provide a facility that caters for pupils and staff with a particular religion or belief. In doing so the school would be demonstrating its awareness and respect for the diverse community it serves. The school would also be providing evidence that it has ‘due regard’ for equalities, and that parents and the community have been listened to and consulted.
The public sector equality duty requires schools to reflect on and analyse the impact of all their policies and practices to identify whether they might, even unintentionally, disadvantage a particular group of pupils or staff. Having a school policy or customary practice that failed to recognise religious or devotional needs for any pupils of staff might constitute indirect discrimination. Indirect discrimination can occur where there is a policy, practice or procedure which applies to all pupils and members of staff, but might disadvantage someone who holds a particular religion or beliefs
Schools should give serious and fair consideration to requests such as this. However if they do make a room or space available for prayer, they will of course need to ensure that it does not disrupt others or affect their ability to carry out their work or studies properly. They may also need to consider if any additional supervision is required.
Schools should also be aware that protection from unlawful discrimination because of religion or belief covers both those who have a religion or belief and those who do not. Therefore a room or space for pupils and staff who hold a particular religious belief, should also be available to pupils and staff who do not hold a religious belief.
Therefore it is often good practice if a room or space for pupils and staff designated for prayer, is also seen as a quiet room that can be used not only for prayer but also for personal reflection or meditation, and is accordingly known as ‘The Quiet Room’ or ‘The Prayer and Meditation Room’ rather than simply ‘The Prayer Room’. This room can be booked by groups or individuals for specific acts of worship at particular times.”
· Ubah Egal: “Really a space to pray can be a discrete area in which a person can pray we let people use unused room or space. Usually just a few minutes to pray and is done 5 times a day at specific times. If you have the facility you don't need a specific policy. If not you may have a local venue who do that you can refer people to.”
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